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         November 20, 2009 
  
 
 
TO:  COMMISSIONERS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 
 
FROM: PETER DOUGLAS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S DETERMINATION that the

of Carlsbad, certifying the City’s Local Coastal Program Am
(Kelly JRM Office Building), is adequate to effectively certif
program (for Commission review at its meeting of December

 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its March 11, 2009 meeting, the Coastal Commission certified, with a sug
modification, the City of Carlsbad Local Coastal Program Amendment #2-0
changes to the land use designation and zoning on a 5.9 acre site, located on
corner of Palomar Airport Road and Aviara Parkway.  The proposed change
zoning designations would facilitate the construction of an 84,894 square fo
development.  1.36 acres of the site will be modified from Planned Industria
Unplanned Area (IP) to Open Space for conservation purposes. 
 

The Commission received a letter on October 9, 2009, indicating that the Pla
acknowledged and accepted all of the Commission’s suggested revisions.  In 
suggested modification (see Attachment No. 1) involved a procedural change
any modifications to the City's certified Land Use or Implementation Plan lan
The letter acknowledged and accepted the City's responsibility to provide the
Commission annual mapping updates to their Land Use, Zoning, and Habitat
Plans for review and approval by the Executive Director, consistent with the 
action on March 11, 2009. 
 
As provided for in Section 13544 of the Commission’s Code of Regulations, 
Director must determine if the action of the City of Carlsbad is legally suffici
Commission review of the LCP amendment.  The City’s actions have been re
determined to be adequate by the Executive Director.  Section 13554 of the C
Code of Regulations then requires this determination be reported to the Comm
concurrence. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the Commission CONCUR with the Executive Direc
determination as set forth in the attached letter (to be sent after Commission
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